
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Term 3, Week 2 
27 July 2020 

  

School is Safe  
Our school continues to be safe and operates strictly in line with the Australian Health Protection Principal 
Committee (AHPPC) and NSW Health advice. We are vigilant in maintaining and implementing the department’s 
infection control and physical distancing measures which are consistent with the AHPPC Guidelines for schools.  

Environmental hygiene  
The school is ensuring that daily cleaning takes place in our classrooms and school grounds.  
• cleaning arrangements include an additional focus on high touch surfaces in common areas and recreational 
spaces  

• daily cleaning of all classrooms and staff areas  

• vigilant cleaning and personal hygiene practices in all canteen and food preparation areas  

• cleaning arrangement in toilet blocks areas during the day, at least after lunch and recess  

• sufficient soap and hand sanitiser is available at all times.  

Personal hygiene  
Students should be reminded regularly on the importance of adopting appropriate personal hygiene practices. 
Information should include:  
• washing hands for 20 seconds with soap and water at regular intervals throughout the day, particularly before and 
after eating and after going to the toilet  
• regular and appropriate use of hand sanitiser throughout the day  

• respiratory hygiene – covering a cough or sneeze and then hand washing  

• advising staff immediately if they feel unwell or have any flu-like symptoms  

• placing used tissues and other personal hygiene items straight into a bin and then hand washing  

• avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth  

• not sharing food or drink  

• not sharing personal items such as mobile phones, pens and pencils etc.  

• wiping down shared surfaces before and after use (e.g. where students study and in recreational areas) or when 
sharing equipment in common areas or in shared rooms arrangements  

• maximizing physical distance, reducing contact with other students and staff.  

Activities that can still take place:  
• School photos  

• All school sport and activities including competitions aligned with current health advice (including those activities 
run by external organisations)  

• Inter-school student events and competitions (choirs, sport, debating, public speaking, performing arts, Selective 
Sports High School trials etc)  

• SRE/SEE lessons  

• P&C meetings – with a strong preference for on-line where possible  

• Parent/teacher meetings – where these need to take place – strong preference for on-line where possible unless 
involving serious matters that require face to face discussion.  
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The following events must remain on hold:  
• Kindergarten orientation  

• School camps  

• Excursions (other than field trips explained above)  

• Parent attendance at assemblies and other school events  
• Parent volunteers – e.g. parent reading helpers (note: canteen and uniform shop volunteers are permitted)  

• Interstate excursions  

• School-based activities that involve large gathering of adults are not permitted at this time. These include 
parent/community gatherings such as parent functions, working bees, fundraisers, school BBQs, large parent 
information evenings, and large on-site cultural events. These large gatherings and the following activities will 
continue to be reviewed and assessed based on AHPPC and NSW Health advice and may be permitted at a later date.  

• School assemblies (limited to 15 minutes and no external visitors)  
 

New Teacher at GPS 
This term we welcomed Miss Shelby Matthews as a permanent staff member. She is joining our team after 5 years at 
Dungog and Adamstown Public Schools. Miss Matthews is now teaching the Herons for the rest of this year and 
looking forward to furthering her career here with us at GPS! 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Kindergarten 2021 Enrolment 
If you have a child enrolling in Kindergarten for 2021, it is important that you contact our office to be counted in our 
2021 numbers. An enrolment form can be collected from our school office. The enrolment form will not be accepted 
without sighting and taking a copy of your child's original Birth Certificate, Immunisation Record and the 100 points 
for the residential address check (See attachment below). 
If you are leaving Grahamstown Public School at the end of 2020 please let the office know as soon as possible. If 
you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact our office on 4987 6510.  
 

 
 

 



 
 
 

Kindergarten 2021 Orientation  
Due to the current COVID-19 climate and restrictions on formal events and gatherings that are allowed to take place 
within schools, Kindergarten orientation processes have been placed on hold and will be reconsidered over the 
coming weeks.  
Please be reassured, we are currently planning alternate processes to support with transition and a transition 
program will still go ahead. Please continue to watch for Kindergarten 2021 updates in our Newsletter and on our 
Facebook page. 
 

School Photos 
School photos are being taken on Friday, 21 August 2020. Order forms have been distributed to students to take 
home. Please see information below for ordering details. Sibling order forms are available for collection by the eldest 
student at the office. 
 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Assembly Awards  
Term 2, Week 10 & Term 3, Week 1 

Kinder Koalas Kinder Joeys 1/2 Fruit Bats 
Cruz Adam  

Arthur Cindy  

Mitchell Quinten  

Mia Jaiden  

   

   

   

1/2 Magpies 1/2 Marsupial Mice 1/2 Tawny Owls 
Hayden   

Harvey   

Mackenzie   

   

   

   

   

   

3 Bilbies 3/4 Kookaburras 3/4 Lorikeets 
Noah Alana Kobe 

Grace Elsie Jack 

Katelyn Jake Alec 

   

   

   

   

4/5 Herons 5/6 Bees 5/6 Cassowaries 
David Noah William 

Zoe Isabelle Zac 

 Kaylee Frances 

   

   

   

   

   

5/6 Honey Ants Badges Badges 
Chloe Riley  
Bailey   
Ryder   

   
   
   

    



 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

www.parentingideas.com.au 

At Parenting Ideas, we’re here to help people successfully raise confident, happy and resilient 

kids. 

We connect parents and educators to our expert child development knowledge through first class 

digital channels and accompany it with a genuine human interface to make parenting support 

more accessible and impactful. 

We provide: 

• Regular parenting blogs 

• Online courses for parents 

• Parenting guides and resources 

• Books from our founder and best-selling author, Michael Grose 

• Presentations, keynote speaking, workshops and conferences for parents and educators 

  


